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Newsletter 33            Week beginning 10th June 2019 

EVERY SECOND COUNTS 
Respectful. Resilient. Resourceful. Reflective. Responsible. Ready. 

IN THE NEWS 
Fairplay House 
At the weekend, Mrs Amran, Miss Moss, Mrs Bailey and I were at Fairplay House with 
Class 5 for their residential. We had an amazing time! The children really did challenge 
themselves and some even faced some fears. We are all incredibly proud of them! They 
were great Montgomerie Ambassadors and certainly demonstrated our school values. 
Marchents Hill 
A reminder that Class 6 embark on their week-long residential on Monday 17th. I know 
that they are excited! Please come into school at the normal time with your suitcases. 
The coach will be leaving around 11am for those who wish to wave them off. 

CELEBRATE 
 
 

Montgomerie Mentions: Maisie, Class1, Samual, Riley, Marcus, Brooke, Alena, Leomi-

Rae, Archie, Summer, Angel, Jessica, Frankie, Amy 

VIP Lunchers:  Anayah and Addison 

3PR Winners: Year 6 

ATTENDANCE 
 
The national expectation for attendance is 96%. The government has clarified the position regarding the 
term ‘regular’ attendance. It means children must be in school EVERY DAY. Every second counts at 
Montgomerie. We must  work together to improve attendance and punctuality even more.  
 

EYFS 89.33% Below national 

Class 1 96.67% Above national 

Class 2 94.29% Below national 

Class 3 94.67% Below national 

Class 4 98.28% Above national 

Class 5 85.96% Below national 

Class 6 94.00% Below national 
Whole School to 
date 95.67% Below national 

Weekly Average 93.21% Below national 

 

Class 
4 

MORE NEWS 
Bank Holiday 2020 
You may have seen in the news that the Government have changed the early May Bank 
Holiday in 2020 to commemorate 75 years since VE Day. We have amended the school 
dates to reflect this and they are now back on the website. 
Junior Music Festival 
A huge well done to the members of Class 3 who took part in the Junior Music Festival 
on Tuesday night. It is not every day a child performs at The Cliffs Pavilion! Mrs Moore 
and Mrs Kneller were so proud of you on the night; well done! 
  

Have a wonderful weekend all! Let’s hope the sun shines! 

mailto:admin@montgomerieprimary.essex.sch.uk

